
 

 

REMINDER: Upcoming works in your area 

8 February 2023 

Elizabeth Street Sewer Upgrade Project 

To cater for growth in Melbourne’s CBD, Greater Western Water is constructing a new 

sewer in Elizabeth Street between Lonsdale and Victoria streets. The project will be 

delivered for Greater Western Water by Rob Carr Pty Ltd.  

Further to the notification dated 16 December 2022, works will soon begin at sites E1 

and E2 (see map below) on Elizabeth Street, between Lonsdale and Little Lonsdale 

streets. Further information will be provided to nearby properties before we start works 

at other sites.  

What we are doing and when 

The first stages of work at sites E1 and E2 involve site establishment and excavation of 

temporary shafts, including some night works.  

 

Site E1 

• Site establishment will begin on Monday 20 February 2023. This will involve up 

to four night shifts (from after the last scheduled tram service until 5am) and day 

works to install barriers, fencing and signage. 

• From Monday 28 February to Thursday 2 March there will be night works to start 

excavation next to tram lines between 9pm and 5am. There will be changes to 

tram services during this time. 

• Outside of these times, works will occur between 7am and 6pm, Monday to 

Friday, and 7am and 1pm Saturdays. 



 

Site E2 

• Site establishment will begin on Tuesday 14 March 2023. This will take three 

nights (from 9pm until 5am) to install barriers, fencing and signage, and start 

excavation next to tram lines. There will be changes to tram services during this 

time. 

• Following these night shifts, work will occur between 7am and 6pm, Monday to 

Friday, and 7am and 1pm Saturdays. 

Once these works are complete, tunnelling can commence. Further updates will be 

provided before tunnelling begins.  

Traffic impacts 

• The northbound lanes on Elizabeth Street (including on-street parking) will be 

closed between Lonsdale and Little Lonsdale streets from 20 February 2023.  

• Footpaths and pedestrian access to businesses will be maintained at all times. 

• There will be a temporary loading bay for delivery vehicles, bin collection and 

emergency services to access businesses on the west side of Elizabeth Street in 

the location shown on the map. This can be accessed via U-turn from the 

southbound lanes on Elizabeth Street, assisted by traffic controllers. 

Why are we doing these works at night? 

Some activities need to be completed at night to minimise traffic delays and impacts to 
tram services and local businesses.  

Sound mitigating barriers and screens will be placed around generators and other 
equipment where possible to minimise noise during night works. 

Need more information? 

For more information about these construction activities and what to expect during 

works scan the QR code or visit: yoursay.gww.com.au/elizabeth-st  

During the construction phase, we will hold a series of community meetings that 
anyone can attend. These will provide an opportunity for residents, businesses and 

community members to ask the project team questions, and hear updates on project 
progress. Head to the project website to register your interest in receiving community 

meeting updates and invitations. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:  

Name: Lucy Mackenzie 

Phone: 03 9869 0980 (during business hours)  

Email: ElizabethStreet@smec.com 

Customer service: 13 44 99 (24 hours) 

 


